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‘NATIONAL CALL TO SERVICF’
BEGINS OCTOBER 1

By Jim Garamone
American Forces Press Service

WASHINGTON--A new military short-term enlistment program will begin Oct. 1
aimed at expanding the opportunities for all Americans to serve the country.

Congress authorized the National Call to Service enlistment option as part of the
fiscal 2003 National Defense Authorization Act.

Bob Clark, assistant director in DoD's accession policy directorate, said the pro-
gram would allow the military services a new option to reach a group of young Ameri-
cans who otherwise might not serve due to the length of traditional enlistment op-
tions.

The program will work like this: A recruit enlists for the option and incurs a 15-
month active duty service obligation following completion of initial-entry training,
for a total active duty commitment of about 19 months.

Following successful completion of active duty, service members may re-enlist for
further active duty or transfer to the selected reserve for a 24-month obligation.

Once this is completed, service members may stay in the selected reserve or trans-
fer to individual ready reserve for the remainder of their eight-year commitments.

"The unique piece of this legislation is that while in the individual ready reserve,
these young people will be given the opportunity to move into one of the other na-
tional service programs, such as AmeriCorps or the Peace Corps, and time in those
will count toward their eight-year obligation," Clark said.

While the Army and Navy already have a limited two-year enlistment program, this
is the first time the Air Force and Marine Corps will offer the option.

Clark stated that the option would be limited to high-quality recruits -- those with a
high school diploma and scores in the top half of aptitude tests. Officials hope this
will make the military more attractive to college-bound youth who might volunteer
to take a short period out between high school and college, but would not take off that
three- or four-year period.

He feels the option may also attract college graduates interested in serving their
country before attending graduate school.

But perhaps the largest potential pool for the option is with community college
graduates who might serve the country for a short time and use available incentives
to enter a four-year school, Clark said.

There are four incentives under the option. The first is a $5,000 bonus payable upon
completion of active duty service.

(See ENLISTMENT, Page 6)



COMMANDANT’S COLUMN

Marines,

Thanks to all the members who made
it out to the Installations at the April
meeting. I also wish to thank everyone
for having confidence enough in me to
make me Commandant. Although I joke
and grumble about the job once in a
while, I truly am honored that the out-
standing Marines associated with our
Detachment, think enough of me to want
me as their Commandant for the 10th
time! I am sure that your support will
be there for the new officers, just as it
has always been. Welcome to our new
Judge Advocate William Jerrom and
our New Sgt.-At-Arms William
Mickelson. Thanks for getting involved
and demonstrating your support and
commitment to the Detachment. Ma-
rines like you make Central Bucks De-
tachment such an honor to be associated
with. Thanks again to you, and all the
Detachment officers, for you dedication.
Come out to the meetings and say thanks
to these Marines youself.

Speaking of support, unless you have
been out of the country for a while, you
must know about the project our Past
Commandant's wife, Peggy Sundling,
put together. This is a program to DI-
RECTLY support our Marines over in
the Iraq area of Operations. Our Detach-
ment picks up the postage for the gift
packages sent to these Marines. The
only thing asked of you Marines is to
do what you took an oath to do, and that
is to show support for Marines. I went
down to Target and picked up some 12
packs of cookies, a bunch of cheese &
cracker packs, some bags of individu-
ally wrapped hard candies and I spent a
grand total of about $15.00. No one is
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asking you to spend even that much, but
if you could spare $2.00 you could give
a 12 pack of peanut butter or cheese
crackers. A bag of wrapped hard candies
are about $1.50 or so. I know that you
all want to be supportive of this program
and maybe you just haven't thought
about it while you were out doing some-
thing else. Forgetting happens to all of
us and that's why I'm reminding you
now! Make the effort this month, and
each month if you can, bring in some
snacks for our Marines!!!

The meeting on 14 May will be an im-
portant one, so if there is any way for
you to make it, please do. We will be
finalizing plans for the Memorial Day
Parade and your input and help is vital.
As you know, the float is still stored at

Herb Krout's on Pickertown Road. It
needs to be assembled and some help
will be needed on that project. Since I
will be driving instead of marching at
the front of the parade I will need some-
one to fill in for me. We will get all the
details settled at the May meeting, so
be there! We will also find out how our
main fundraiser went and whether we
will need another one to help fund our
Detachment. I look forward to seeing a
big turn-out for the Memorial Day and
the 4th of July parades, so be sure to at-
tend this next meeting and get in on the
fun.
Semper Hi,

M%&ﬂd/

‘GUNFIGHTING’ RULES EXPLAINED

USMC Rules For Gunfighting

1. Be courteous to everyone, friendly to
no one.

2. Decide to be aggressive ENOUGH,
quickly ENOUGH.

3. Have a plan.

4, Have a back-up plan, because the first
one probably won't work.

Young Marines Unit
Holds ‘Coin Toss’

Our Young Marines held a “Coin
Toss” Saturday and Sunday, April 12-
13, on Route 202 on the outskirts of New
Hope.

According to Young Marines Liaison
Bob Sundling, PC, the fund-raising
event was a big success.

The “Coin Tosses™ are the major fund-
raisers for the Young Marines unit. The
Young Marines locate themselves at an
intersection where they hold out buck-
ets for donatons from motorists passing
through.

“We had a Hum Vee from the base both
days,” states Sundling. “The people who
donated, were very generous.”

The Young Marines Unit expressed its
gratitude to Detachment Member
Charlie Wurst for enlisting the assis-
tance of the Solebury Police for the

event.
2

5. Be polite. Be professional. But, have
a plan to kill everyone you meet.

6. Do not attend a gunfight with a hand-
gun whose caliber does not start with a
4.

7. Anything worth shooting is worth
shooting twice. Ammo is cheap. Life is
expensive.

8. Move away from your attacker. Dis-
tance is your friend. (Lateral and diago-
nal movement are preferred.)

9. Use cover or concealment as much
as possible.

10. Flank your adversary when possible.
Protect yours.

11. Always cheat; always win. The only
unfair fight is the one you lose.

12. In 10 years nobody will remember
the details of caliber, stance, or tactics.
They will only remember who lived.
13. If you are not shooting, you should
be communicating and reloading.

14. Someday someone may kill you with
your own gun, but they should have to
beat you to death with it because it is

empty.

15. And above all ... don't drop vour
guard.

Navy Rules For Gunfighting

1. Go 1o Sea.

2. Drink Coffee.
(See GUNFIGHT, Page 4)
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The regular meeting of the Central Bucks Detachment, Inc., of the Marine Corps League of Pennsylvania, Inc., was held April
9, 2003, at the Albert E. Atkinson American Legion Post #210, 315 North St., Doylestown, PA.

There were 18 members in attendance including all officers except the Sergeant-at-Arms and the Quartermaster. Distinguished
members in attendance included Past Commandants Don Gee, Don Parzanese Sr., and Frank Yohe; Past Commandant of
the Department of New Jersey Ed Hoth; and Past Commandant and Marine of the Year Budd Pearce.

Guests included Department Commandant John Moyse, Department Southeast Division Vice Commandant Dick Kondusk,
and Aide-de-Camp to the Commandant Ray Devlin.

The Minutes of the March Meeting were unanimously approved.

The Paymaster’s Report was delivered by Paymaster Bob Cody. The report was unanimously accepted.

OFFICER REPORTS
Commandant Bob Sundling reported the Detachment had received a Thank You card from Marine Wil Haas and his family.

Senior Vice Commandant Bill Miller reported the Detachment strength at 60 members including 39 Regular Members, 17
Life Members and 4 Associate Members. There are six delinquent members.

Junior Yice Commandant Don Parzanese Jr. reminded those in attendance about the Department Raffle and enjoined the
members to turn in their ticket stubs and monies as soon as possible but not later than the May Meeting.

Adjutant Gary Smith reported on correspondence he had received about the Department Leadership School scheduled for
Saturday, May 3, at the Department Headquarters at Fort Indiantown Gap. The school will be conducted from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30

p.m.
Judge Advocate Bob Momorella reported the Detachment had no legal problems.

Chaplain Budd Pearce, PC, moved that the Detachment donate $50 to the St. Agnes School in memory of Marine Wil Haas’
wife, Agnes, and $50 to the Lambertville-New Hope Rescue Squad in memory of Detachment Member Larry Scheetz’ wife.
The motion was passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Rifle & Pistol Team--Rifle & Pistol Team Captain Bill Rosenberger reported on the team’s efforts to prepare for the Depart-
ment Pistol Match at the end of May. He reminded the members that the Team is always looking for new members.
Young Marines Unit--Young Marines Liaison Bob Sundling reported the Unit is scheduled to go on a White Water Rafting
trip on June 6. The Unit will be holding a “Coin Toss”
A-Day--A-Day Coordinator Bob Momorella reminded the members that Delaware Valley College’s “A-Day” festivities are
scheduled for April 26-27 and that the Detachment needs members to staff the parking lots for this fund-raiser.
Adopt-A-Highway--Adopt-A-Highway Coordinator Budd Pearce, PC, reported the Pennsylvania department of Transpor-
tation has received a 10-Year Service Award for our highway clean-up program. A sign showing the length of service has been
placed on the signpost.
The Public Relations Officer set April 20 as the deadline for submitting material for the May issue of Listen Up! Advertising
Coordinator Bob Momorella reported he had received one new ad for Listen Up! and that all of the current ads expire with the
next issue. He urged the members to obtain new ads and/or renew current ads for the next issue.

NEW BUSINESS
Department Commandant John Moyse installed the officers who will serve the Detachment for the coming year.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Marine Wil Haas reported Past Commandant Bill Plant will be moving to Texas in the very near future.
Past Commandant Sundling reported his wife, Peggy, had recently sent 65 1bs. of stuff to the troops in the Mid-East.
Junior Vice Commandant Parzanese announced the United Veterans of Doylestown is sponsoring an essay contest for young-
sters in grades 7-12.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned until 7:30 p.m. on Wednesday, May 14.



SURGEONS OF TERROR

Can be purchased now at:
Bames & Noble Bookstores
and
www.bn.com

TERRORISTS HAVE A NEW ENEMY
Terrorism. Drug Trafficking. Black mail. These
are just some of the things faced by the fictional,
clandestine anti-terrorist group. First the team
must be assembled from the best of the best.
Once functional, projects take the team to Mex-
ico, Jamaica & Cuba. But then the focus turns
back to the U.S. and their most critical project to
date.

Knowledge and experience acquired while serv-
ing in the Marine Corps and the Central Intelli-
gence Agency helped Detachment member Ron
Wootters write this fictional novel.

HELP

The First Marine Division Associa-
tion is searching for a qualified candi-
date to be appointed Editor-in-Charge
of Publications.

Duties include editing and pro-
ducing the bi-monthly OLD
BREED NEWS and the An-
nual Reunion Journal for the
organization.

Applicants must be highly pro-
ficient in desktop publishing, have
excellent journalistic skills, have good
photographic skills, and be able to
devote sufficient time and energy to
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WANTED

the position to produce publications by
deadlines and in a workmanlike manner.

The position offers a modest com-

% \ pensation and a two-year contract.

Business expenses are reim-
% bursed.

Applicants should submit
their resumes, three business
references and two personal ref-
erences, and any questions to:
SgtMaj. Bill Krueger, USMC (Ret);
Chairman, Search Committee; 7622
Highland St.; Springfield, VA 22150-

3931; Ph: (703) 451-3844.

Country Music

1-800-550-5678
Bob Momorella - (215) 997-6149

Rosemary C. Loring
Fresident
Bucks/MertCo Franchise

304 Easton Rd

Willow Grove, PA 19090
Tel 215*658*1660

Fax 215*658%1663
rosemarl @ remedystalf.com
A Franchise of RemedyTemp Inc B

DOTTY 215-257-4949
FAX 453-8326 B

LETTERCO

P.O. BOX 402
SOUDERTON, PA 18964

Custom Signs
Quality Service Since 1979
C B B R B F B 0 B 0 |

TILLEY'S

FAMILY RESTAURANT
"Doylestown's Favorite Home Cookin

"

215-345-7778
OPEN 7DAYS

BREAKFAST-LUNCH-DINNER
120 Veterans Lane * Doylestown, PA

® )
¢ 215-822-8210 o
L

. [ ]

L ]

R. BRUCE SERGEANT ®

MASONRY .

COLONIAL RESTORATION L ]
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42 HILLSIDE AVENUE

CHALFONT, PA 18914 4

AIR FORCE
COAST GUARD

ARMY :
NAVY %
THE BUNKER

BUY - SELL - MILITARY ITEMS
"Specializing in Marine Corps Items”
Marchwood Shopping Cir. CALL DON & SANDY
61 Marchwood Road (610) 363-1843
-Route 100 FAX (610) 363-6690

Exton, PA 19341 T-W-T 10-6 F-S 10-8
www.bunkermilitary.com - E-Mail: donsbunker@aol.com

—

WE CARRY ALL MAJOR BRAND TIRES
Bnogestone®Firestone” Daytona®Goodysar
We Accept: MasterCard"Visa"Discover®American Exprass

f@; "THE TIRE KING"

T.M.LYONS SR. & ASSOCS.

Wholesale to Public*Custom Wheels
Complete Under Car Care
(610) B47-5765"(B00) 724-3962°FAX (610) B47-2440
Routes 611 & 32°Kintnersville, PA 18930
Hours: M-T-W-F 8-6:30"Thurs. 8-8"Sat 8-3

™ _ Don't Monkey Around - (215) 538-0213
(1 % 9 ADVERTISE! FAX (215) 529-5443
(g
o

WILLIADN L, MICKELSON

ADVERTISING SPECIALTIES * BUSINESS PRINTING
"Your Company Name Impnnted
On ALMOST Anything®

1138 Farm House Ln. CQuakertown, PA 18951

d

h
Gee & associates, inc.

Ph: (215) 822-6898
FAX: (215) 822-0163
e-mail: GY GEE @aol.com

Don H. Gee
Vice President

238 Cornwall Circle
Chalfont, PA 18914-2318

Iris P. Fisher
President

Proudly Serving

U. 8. MARINE CORPS
COMBAT CORRESPONDENTS
ASSOCIATION

Rl e e
Third Marine Division
!fE;;; 7z Assodat

The Chosin Few

Central Bucks Detachment,
Marine Corps League

HATBORO FASTENER
& INDUSTRIAL
SUPPLIES, INC.

Hatboro, PA 19040
FAX (215) 675-7012

109 Holly Drive

(215) 675-8490

SERVICE IS OUR THING

Brooke Allender




Application for Membership
Marine Corps League

(Date)
Name
Street City State Zip
Date of Birth / / Date of Enlistment/Commissioning
Date of Discharge/Separation/Retirement SSN
Type of Application-- New ( ) Renewal () Associate( ) Phone ( )
E-mail:

| hereby apply for membership in the CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT , Marine Corps League, and enclose $30.00 for one
year's membership (which includes subscriptionto MARINE CORPS LEAGUE MAGAZINE ).

| hereby certify | have served as a U.S. Marine for more than 90 days, the character of my service has been honorable and,
if discharged, | am in receipt of an Honorable Discharge. By signature on this application, | hereby agree to provide proof
of Honorable Discharge/service upon request.

(Sponsor - where applicable) (Applicant’s Signature)

Remit this form with check or money order (made payable to CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, MCL)
to: CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, P. O. Box 1372, Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, Inc.
Marine Corps League of Pennsylvania, Inc.
P. 0. Box 1372

Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

"ONCE A MARINE, ALWAYS A MARINE”




